

# **July 2021 Newsletter**

- · President's Letter
- 2021-2022 Executive and Appointed Leadership
- Upcoming Events: July Virtual General Meeting

#### PRESIDENT'S LETTER

Thank you to all the members who volunteered their time and effort for the 2020-2021 year. The physical year ended on June 30 and we are now starting the 2021-2022 year with a new slate of officers. Even though I have been the president at another chapter, I am nervous going into this year because of the enormously large shoes I have to try to fill. I urge everyone to support the new team because we need everybody's help to maintain our standing that has been achieved over the last three years.

We have been notified that we are once again a Platinum Chapter. This is three years in a row that the Permian Basin Chapter has made it to this level. We are now a three time Platinum Chapter which has not been accomplished in Region III before. We will celebrate this accomplishment in the fall when we meet in person (and online). We need to all congratulate Ketha and thank her for her leadership over the last three years where we achieved and then maintained our Platinum standing.

In addition to Ketha, I want to thank all the other members of the Executive Committee for their hard work last year. If you look at this year's slate of officers, there is one name missing that has been there for over 10 years. Judy Williams retired at the end of the physical year from being the Treasurer

of the Permian Basin Chapter. Please let Judy know how much you appreciate her long service to the chapter and how much she will be missed at the door taking our money when we come into the meeting. She has done an amazing job as our Treasurer. Judy will still be in the area and we hope / expect to see her at future meetings.

We are working on a formal induction ceremony for the new slate of officers and more will be coming out about when that will occur. We will also be honoring the 2020-2021 officers at a future meeting.

The 60<sup>th</sup> Annual ASSP Professional Development Conference will be held in Austin September 13-15. It is planned for both in-person and virtual. I urge any who can to plan to attend the meeting either in-person or virtually.

My challenge to the Permian Basin Chapter is to achieve Platinum in 2021-2022 and make it four years in a row. Will you join our team to help us achieve this goal? I look forward to seeing each of you at our first in-person meeting this fall or online if you cannot be there in person. More will be coming about this meeting. Please join us for our online meeting in July.

Lynn Richardson

President Permian Basin Chapter ASSP



2021-2022 Executive and Appointed Leadership





President

Lynn Richardson



Vice President 1 Elaine Seifert



Vice President 2 Jason Sanchez



Secretary & Communication Heather Ferrell



Treasurer <u>Ketha</u> Molina



Student Outreach Chair Nathan Ferrell

#### **Appointed Positions**

Member-At-Large: Barry Wooten, Randy McClay, Gabriel Ibarra-Mejia, William Brotherton Programs Coordinator: Jeffrey <u>Fenskey</u> Government Affairs and Mentorship: Anthony Ashcroft

### **UPCOMING EVENTS**

## **July Virtual General Meeting**

Wednesday, June 21, 2021 | 12:00 pm - 1:30 pm

Please join the meeting from your computer, tablet or smartphone.

https://www.gotomeet.me/KethaMolina/permian-basin-general-meeting

You can also dial in using your phone.

United States: +1 (312) 757-3121

Speaker: Kyle Craig, CSP

Chevron MidContinent BU, Contractor HES Management Advisor

Topic: Basin United



Kyle is the Contractor HES Management Advisor for Chevron's Mid Continent Business Unit working with the current and potential contractors of Chevron to enhance safeguard verification and improve the safety culture in Permian Basin. Kyle served in the US Army and Army reserves for a total of 6 years including 18 months of deployment in support of Operation Iraqi Freedom.

After an Honorable discharge Kyle attended Murray State University in Kentucky graduating with a Bachelor of Science in Occupational Safety & Health Management and Master of Science in Occupational Safety and Health with an emphasis in Industrial Hygiene. Kyle joined Chevron after graduation and has spent 9 years working for Chevron working in Houston, Texas; Bakersfield, California; and Midland, Texas with roles directly supporting heavy oil steam flood operations, drilling & completions, and technical support roles in Chevron.

Missed a meeting? Our virtual meetings are recorded and posted on the <u>ASSP Permian Basin Chapter</u> site under Files

Our regular general chapter meeting is on the 3rd Wednesday of each month. Like and follow our page for upcoming events and links for the virtual general meetings.

# **FOLLOW US!**

#### Follow us on Social Media

LinkedIn: https://www.linkedin.com/in/assp-permian-basin-039754191/

**Facebook**: search for @PermianBasin.ASSP **Twitter**: search for @ASSE\_PB\_Chapter

# We Want to Recognize and Celebrate You!

We love to showcase our members' achievements, recognition and awards! Send it to us and we'll share it with the rest of the Chapter!







If you do not wish to receive these emails, please <u>click here</u> to unsubscribe from ASSP Permian Basin Chapter messages.

American Society of Safety Professionals | 520 N. Northwest Highway, Park Ridge, IL 60068